
RE: WARRINGTON LOCAL PLAN REVIEW - BUILDING ON FARMLAND IN CROFT 
COUNCILS PREFFERED DEVELOPMENT OPTION CONSULTATION 

Croft is a green belt land, what is the point of giving this status to the land and then just 
taking it away when the council feels the need. It is land that must be protected for wildlife 
and the nature of the existing village. 
As a Warrington resident of years I know the I impact that massive traffic flow already 
has through the village has. The roads of the village just cannot cope with what is there 
now, it is unbelievable to think what it would be like if the councils plans went ahead. The 
traffic brought whilst construction is ongoing and then the impact of the people living in 
the new homes, many of whom would have two cars per household. There would be a 
severe impact on the already limited services in the village. Crofts, character must be 
maintained and preserved. The building work must not go ahead. 




